
 
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Remote Regular City Council Meeting 
February 16, 2021 - 7:00 p.m. 
Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 
Petersburg, MI 49270 

 
A Remote (via Zoom) Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman.  
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence Schadewald and 
Joanne Tollison.    
Absent:  
 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Richards. Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 
carried. 
 
Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Richards that the minutes of the previous meeting, 2/1/21, be approved.  
       Supported by Bruckner. Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 
Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $18,953.01; Police fund- $208.87; Major St.-
$696.10; Local St.- $696.09; Sewer fund- $6,707.28; Water fund- $24,047.70 for a total of $51,309.05.   Moved by 
Richards that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. Supported by Bruckner.  Roll Call 
Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Planning Commission chair, Stella Kirby, advised that the March meeting will be canceled since they cannot meet in person 
and have nothing to discuss. 
 
New Business: 
 
Moved by Richards to rescind the existing Resolution and approve the revised Resolution for Poverty Exemption for 2021. 
Supported by Cilley.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 
 
Clerk Goodin advised that the safe deposit box at First Merchants Bank will need to be emptied by April 1 and she will look 
into getting a fireproof safe to store the contents and place inside our vault room. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Mayor gave update on water system project and said construction will resume as weather permits. 
 
Council Reports: 
 
Employee Reports: 
 
Clerk Goodin reported spring cleanup has been scheduled for May 1. 
Treasurer Goodin reported she is working with Tyler Technology and Badgermeter to get the Beacon meter reading 
software installed 
 
 
Moved by Bruckner that Council adjourn at 7:34p.m. Supported by Schadewald. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 
carried. 
 

Guests:  Stella Kirby 
Employees:  Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin 
 
Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 
 
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


